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Upcoming dates to remember

November 8th-No School Teacher Inservice

November 20th- 1:20/1:30 Early out

November 26th- 1:20/1:30 Early out

November 27th- No School Comp day

Nov 27-29 - Thanksgiving Holiday-(No School)

December 11th - 1:20/1:30 Early Out PLC

December 20th - 1:20/1:30 Early Out

December 21-January 3- Winter Break (No School)

January 8th - 1:20/1:30 Early Out PLC

January 14th- End of 2nd Quarter/1st Semester

January 22nd - 1:20/1:30 Early Out PLC



FROM THE DESK OF MR. MICHAEL CROZIER, SUPERINTENDENT

Dear Northwood-Kensett Community,

As we enter November, we reflect on the meaningful accomplishments of our students
and staff so far this year. November is a time for gratitude, connection, and giving back to
our community, and we’re excited about the events and opportunities this month brings.

Honoring Our Veterans

We invite you to join us on November 11th at 8:30 am in the MS/HS Gymnasium for our
annual Veterans Day Ceremony. This is an important event where students and staff unite
to recognize and honor the sacrifices made by veterans in our community. We hope to see
many of you there to pay tribute to those who have served.

Superintendent’s Retirement Announcement

As we approach the end of the calendar year, I would like to share a personal
announcement. After a fulfilling career in education and several memorable years with
Northwood-Kensett Community Schools, I have decided to retire at the end of this school
year. This decision was difficult, as I am deeply grateful for the relationships and
experiences I have shared with the students, staff, and families here.

Working at Northwood-Kensett has been one of the greatest privileges of my life. Our
students' dedication continually inspires me, our staff's commitment, and the unwavering
support of our families and community. While I look forward to this next chapter, I will be
here throughout the school year to ensure a smooth transition and continue our district’s
mission.

Thanksgiving Break

Thanksgiving Break will be from November 27-29. We hope this break gives everyone
time to recharge, spend time with family, and reflect on what we are grateful for.

I wish you and your loved ones a wonderful Thanksgiving.

Michael R. Crozier
Superintendent, Northwood-Kensett Community Schools

FROM THE DESK OF MR. BRIAN COSTELLO, ELEMENTARY PRINCIPAL



Where did the past three months go? It’s hard to believe the first quarter has come and gone and
we’re entering the Holiday season. You may not want to hear this, but as I write this article,
there are 54 days until Christmas. 2025 is literally right around the corner! But, let’s not get
ahead of ourselves. We just finished Parent/Teacher Conferences and I hope you found the
information that was shared with you helpful in understanding how your child(ren) is (are)
progressing. One of the items that was shared was the results of the FAST assessment, which is
our universal screener in kindergarten through 8th grade. It provides a glimpse of their
achievement in reading and math. It also serves as the assessment we use to meet the Early
Literacy Law, which requires personalized reading plans for students in K-6 not reading at grade
level. If your child does have a reading plan, you also know that will provide the following
supports:

Progress Monitoring:
All students who are performing below benchmark are required to receive weekly progress
monitoring. This allows schools to monitor the improvement students are making toward
end-of-year goals (i.e., spring benchmark) given the intervention they receive.

Intensive Interventions:
If a student performs below benchmark on two consecutive screenings they receive
intervention(s) to remediate their reading difficulties. The intervention(s) is required to
continue until the student meets grade level expectations.

If you have questions, I encourage you to visit with your child’s teacher.

Finally, I’m sure you’ve noticed the temperatures starting to drop a little. The reality is the cold
weather will hit us soon. With the lower temperatures and snow in the not-too-distant future, it’s
important to make sure your child is dressed for the weather. Our kids will go outside when the
air temperature is above 0º and the wind chill is above -10º. To protect children from these
temperatures, they should have a heavy coat, waterproof mittens (or gloves), and some type of
protection to cover their heads. Once we have measurable snow, kids need snow pants and boots.

We have a limited supply of winter clothes kids can use, but do not rely on these items on a daily
basis. If you need assistance to purchase any of these items, please contact Nurse Kaitlyn.

Thanks for your continued support,

Brian Costello



AMessage About Snow Days, from the Administrative Team

This school year, our school board allocated up to 30 hours of distance learning for students, which would
occur on some of our weather cancellation days.

Generally, the first snow day of the month will NOT be a distance learning day. That will be a traditional snow
day, with no special academic expectations on our students other than any typical homework they may have
been assigned anyway.

After that, additional snow days in a month will be distance learning days. The weather announcement will
indicate whether a snow day is also a distance learning day. Again, we have a maximum of 30 hours that we
can use this way.

Prior to a distance learning day, teachers will provide learning packets. Students are expected to complete
those assignments that day just as they would for their in-person classes.

On those distance learning days, teachers will be available via email for parents between 8:00 AM and 3:50
PM, should parents or students have questions or need assistance.

Attendance will be taken by using the completed assignments--if the student submits their completed
assignment when they return from a distance learning day, they’re marked ‘present’. If not, students will have
three school days to complete the assignment. If not completed by the end of that third day, the student will be
marked ‘absent unexcused’ and earn no credit for the assignment.

NURSE’S CORNER-KAITLYN ANDERSON, RN



Wow, it’s already November! Colder temperatures are upon us, and as much as I hate to admit, it will
only continue to drop until next spring. Now is a good time to dig out your student’s winter wear and
check to make sure that coats, snow pants, and boots still fit and are in working order.

When accumulating snowfall starts, snow pants and boots are not only a necessity but also a
requirement for recess at the Elementary. If students do not have these items they are expected to stand
by a wall or play on the blacktop, if there has been an area cleared off. This is to protect their legs and
feet from getting wet which results in an increased risk for frost-bite. I do have a limited supply of
boots and snow pants to lend out if a student forgets or a tear occurs. Unfortunately I do not have
enough to supply all students.

Ears and fingers are the most susceptible areas to get
frostbite so a warm hat, ear warmer, or ear muffs and
waterproof gloves are also extremely important.

If you are experiencing financial hardships and are
having difficulty funding these items please do not
hesitate to contact me or one of the school counselors
to discuss options for you.

Around the school we have posters hanging all over,
just like the ones here. We try our best to remind
students that they need to wear their coats outside
during recess. Every once in a while, we all forget,
but it is important, especially during these colder days
to remember our winter coats. Parents, please remind
your kiddos to wear their winter coats and warmer
clothes to school!

Kaitlyn Anderson, RN
NKCSD School Nurse
Ph. (641)324-1127 ext 227
kbruns@nkvikings.com

FROM THE DESK OF MR. KEITH FRITZ, MS/HS (SECONDARY) PRINCIPAL

mailto:kbruns@nkvikings.com


I've fielded a few questions from parents lately about academic eligibility for athletics, because

their son or daughter isn't doing well in a class or two and they're wondering how an F may

affect their child's time on the court or on the field.

The state's academic eligibility policy reads:

"If at the end of any grading period a contestant is given a failing grade in any course for

which credit is awarded, the contestant is ineligible to dress for and compete in the next

occurring interscholastic athletic contests and competitions in which the contestant is a

contestant for 20 consecutive calendar days unless the student has already served a period of

ineligibility for 20 consecutive calendar days in another school-sponsored activity."

Essentially, if a student ends the semester with an F, they're benched for 20 calendar days in

their current or next activity, even if that next activity is a year away.

Fortunately, Fs are uncommon so this doesn't happen very often. But when it does, it's

embarrassing for the student and it's hard on the team.

No one should earn a failing grade with as much support as we have available to students who

are truly struggling. If you know that your child is nearing this threshold and you're

concerned, contact us and we're happy to help.



From the Activity Directors (Mr. DeArmoun & Mr. Hunt)

Home dates include: Dec 6, Dec 19, Jan
10, Jan 14, Jan 21, Jan 25, Jan 30, Jan

31, Feb 4, and Feb 6

Throughout the year, coaching positions open up at the Junior High and High School level. Are you
ready to step up and join the coaching staff at N-K? If you do not yet have a coaching authorization
please visit https://tinyurl.com/NIACCCoachAuth to start the process. We were not able to fill one paid
football position this past fall and currently are having issues with finding wrestling coaches.

Just like with coaches, officials are also in demand. The NIOA (North Iowa Officials Association) is in
need of people to officiate all sports. If you have ever thought about getting into sports officiating at
any level or sport, now is the time! If you are interested in becoming a sports official no matter the
sport, please contact Ken Robbins NIOA Coordinator of Officials (kenrobbins2390@gmail.com), Scott
Whitehill NIOA Assignor (coachwhitey@yahoo.com) or Craig Snider NIOA Assigner
(craigdsnider@gmail.com). You can also visit the NIOA website for more information:
https://northiowaofficialsassociation.weebly.com/

And a reminder that home winter high school athletic contests will require digital tickets. Check our
Bound or Facebook page leading up to an event for the link to purchase.

https://tinyurl.com/NIACCCoachAuth
mailto:kenrobbins2390@gmail.com
mailto:coachwhitey@yahoo.com
mailto:craigdsnider@gmail.com
https://northiowaofficialsassociation.weebly.com/


Mrs. Amy Hansen, MS. HS. Guidance Counselor









November 1, 2024

Dear Viking Families:

I am excited to announce a new resource that will
soon be available in the counseling office at N-K Elementary!
Chloe, my 8-year-old Golden Retriever, will begin accompanying
me to school later this month to provide therapy services!

Research has shown having a therapy dog available in a school
significantly benefits students. Aside from the obvious positive
aspects of interacting with a well-behaved dog, there is a wealth
of additional information in support of them being used for
therapy. Please visit the following link if you would like to learn
more about these services:

https://www.therapydogs.com/how-do-therapy-dogs-help-in-the-classroom/

Chloe received her Canine Good Citizen certification from the American Kennel Club and will soon receive her
therapy certification from the Alliance of Therapy Dogs. We will follow their health and safety protocols. Chloe
will be in good company as Bernice, Mrs. Hansen’s amazing therapy dog in the secondary building, holds the
same two certifications. Both involve numerous observations and tests administered by a trainer in the areas of
obedience and temperament.

Chloe spent the past several years surrounded by infants and toddlers every day as I operated a licensed
in-home daycare prior to becoming a school counselor. She could usually be found curled up next to a child
snuggling. If a child was upset, she always went over and sat by them. I look forward to seeing her continue to
provide comfort, support, and companionship to children.

If you do not want your child to have direct contact with Chloe, you may request an opt-out form. Having an
opt-out form on file means that I will not lead her directly to your child for one-on-one interaction. Your child
may still occasionally be in the same common areas as Chloe, such as hallways or classrooms. If a child with
an opt-out form on file expresses interest in interacting, I will contact his or her parent/guardian whose approval
will need to be obtained beforehand.

In the coming weeks, students will be educated about the guidelines for interacting with Chloe in a respectful
manner, as well as what her ultimate purpose will be in our building. If you have any additional questions or
would like to meet Chloe, please reach out and I will be happy to set something up. Thank you in advance for
your support of our students!

Sincerely,
Kelly Bowman
K-5 Guidance | District CPI Instructor
324-1127 ext. 216
kbowman@nkvikings.com

https://www.therapydogs.com/how-do-therapy-dogs-help-in-the-classroom/
mailto:kbowman@nkvikings.com











